
March 23, 2011 
 
 
TO THE ESC AND DISTRICT TESTING COORDINATOR ADDRESSED:   
 
Please DO NOT reply to this e-mail.  
 
The purpose of this e-mail is to notify school districts of the following changes to the 2011 
End-of-Course General Test Administrator Manual: 
  
●     Page 29: The first bulleted item on this page has been updated to clarify the information 
regarding the use of calculators during testing. 
 
●     Page 51: The last bulleted item on this page has been updated to clarify the information 
regarding the use of calculators during testing. 
 
The online version of the 2011 End-of-Course General Test Administrator Manual has been 
updated.  It can be accessed at http://www.tea.state.tx.us/student.assessment/eoc/manuals. 
Please communicate these updates to relevant testing personnel. 
 
Please call the Student Assessment Division at 512-463-9536 if you have any questions about 
this information. 
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